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May 12, 2004

We are deeply concerned for the safety of Sara Sauceda Flores, whose sixteen year old son, Darwin Roberto Flores was summarily executed in 2002.  According to Sauceda, in May 2001 a police officer told her that he would arrest her son every time he deemed it necessary and that he would eventually have to kill him.  Sara Sauceda has openly criticized the authorities for failing to carry out a proper investigation into the case which was assigned to the Second Criminal Court for judicial proceedings.  

Recently, following Sara Sauceda’s complaints against two officers whom she alleges are responsible for her son’s killing, she has been the recipient of anonymous death threats and acts of intimidation.  She received an anonymous letter on April 12: “your days are coming to an end, you will end up worse than your son.”  In March a driver in another car harassed her while she was on the road and later hit the taxi in which she was riding.  In January she found three bullet casings in her locker at work. 

 Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· Conduct a full, impartial and prompt investigation into threats and acts of intimidation against Sara Sauceda, including an anonymous death threat which was sent on  April 12, 2004

· Bring those responsible for these illegal actions to justice and provide protection for Sara Sauceda, in accordance with her wishes

· Bring the killers of Darwin Roberto Flores to justice

· Implement the comprehensive domestic and international legislation already in place, including the Convention on the Rights of the Child, in order to bring to justice all connected with extra-judicial executions of children and youth in Honduras, including law-enforcement officers

· Take all necessary measures to fully, independently and impartially investigate the extra-judicial executions of children and youth, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice

Human rights violations by law enforcement officials in Honduras must end. As a consequence of your high position in Honduras, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  Centro de Prevencion Tratamiento y Rehabilitacion de las Victimas de la Tortura y sus Familiares ~  via fax: 011.504.236.8027

       Ambassador Mario Miguel Canahuati, Embassy of Honduras ~ fax: 202.966.9751

       Tom Kelly, Honduras Desk Officer, US State Department ~ fax: 202.647.5752

       Larry Palmer, US Ambassador to Honduras ~ fax: 011.504.236.9037
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:

IRTF











